Mr. H. S. Hunt, 1515 Highland Place, Emporia, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Hunt:

Thank you very much for your good letter of the 14th instant enclosing your photograph and giving me information that you would be available until August 5th, at which time you will report to Chapel Hill.

Congratulations on your Navy assignment. I am sure that you will do a very fine job and we wish you every success.

We have recently acquired the services of Ray Kanehl, of Wichita East High School, who will report to us July 1, and will be with us for the duration.

For the short while that you would be available to us we do not consider that we have an emergency existing here that would call for your very fine services. I do thank you, however, for writing me. We have our swimming and life saving under control. We have a lieutenant and two chief specialists in the Navy who will help us with our work.

I am returning your photograph for your use.

Wishing you much success at Chapel Hill, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Bno.